RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

January 8, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on January 8, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:45.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Tanya Parris, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Amanda Johnson and Helene Harris.

APPROVAL OF NEW HIRES

The committee approved the hiring of the following new employees:  Amy Goodman and April Lande, part-time ESS assistants.  Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to approve the new hires; Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

We still need to hire a part-time assistant for after school computer tutorial.  He/she will start out in Ms. Mackey’s room at 12:45 and work until 3:45 in Computer Lab Monday through Thursday.  On Fridays the workday will begin earlier because Computer Lab will not be held.

Ms. Stith suggested that we implement a system to let all our staff get to know each other, especially when we hire a new employee.  We will ask the Beta students to take a picture of new employees and circulate the picture during faculty meetings.

INSTRUCTIONAL COMMITTEE

Ms. Johnson presented the Instructional Committee report.  She and Ms. Peden attended the Textbook Showcase on Jan. 7.  A representative from Scott Foresman will be here on Jan. 21 to present to our teachers.  Other companies will also be scheduled to present.  It is mandated by the state that K, 1 and 2 have to use consumable workbooks.  They are $21 - $30 each for each year of the 6-year adoption period.  Ms. Peden and Ms. Johnson will be going back to the board after our teachers review the textbooks to present our wishes and concerns.  Everyone was unhappy with the late delivery of this year’s Science adoption.

Math and Writing Walls of Fame are up.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the November meeting.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Stith seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The November and December Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

Ms. Stith suggested that we spend some of the money from our General Fund for dictionary and thesaurus sets for some of the upper classes.  Some of the new teachers do not have these resources.  Some of the teachers are also in need of a set of rulers.  Mr. Coffey has purchased some rulers that they may have.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were only 4 accidents since our last meeting.  The decrease could probably be contributed to the fact that the weather prohibited playground activity and the Christmas program rehearsals cancelled PE for several days.  Three accidents occurred in the gym and one in the cafeteria.

OTHER BUSINESS

Ms. Stith said that Mr. Wyatt told her that the feminine hygiene disposals are here at the school.  Ms. Yates will put a work order in asking that Maintenance install them.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Stith made a motion to adjourn.  Ms.Parris seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:45.
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